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EDGEWOOD
C.C. Mellor Memorial 
Library Annual Book Sale
Make plans to attend 
the C.C. Mellor 
Memorial Library 
Annual Book Sale.  It 
promises to be bigger 
and better than ever!  
Readers of all ages 
and interests will 
find lots to choose 
from among the 
thousands of items 
in the sale: books, 
movies, books on 
tape and CD, music 
CDs and tapes, 
magazines and 
children’s games.  
And everything is at 
bargain prices.

The weekend kicks off with a Preview Party for area residents 
and their guests on Friday, March 23 from 6:30-9:30 pm.  
Hosted by the Drop Dead Book Club, this is a great time to join 
your friends and neighbors in browsing and purchasing books 
in a relaxed atmosphere with plenty of good food, drink and 
good conversation.  The cost per person is $20.  Call the library 
to make reservations.  

Weekend hours for the sale are Saturday, March 24 from 9am 
to 4pm and Sunday, March 25 from 9am to 4pm.  Books are $2 
for hardbacks (5 for $8), $1 for paperbacks (5 for $4) and $.50 
for kids’ books (5 for $2).

Monday and Tuesday are Bag Sale Days.  Fill a bag for $6 (the 
Library provides the bags).  Bag Sale hours are Monday, March 
26 from 9am to 8pm and Tuesday, March 27 from 9am to noon.
We are happy to take donations of books and other items up 
through the sale. Also needed are milk crates to store books 
between sales.  We are also looking for volunteers; we need 
help setting up the sale, running the sale and tearing down the 
sale.  To volunteer, call Sally Bogie at (412)731-0909.

Meet Your New 
Assistant Borough Manager
In April of 2011 the Borough had a space to fill in its front 
office. Borough manager Warren Cecconi called CONNECT, 
the Congress of Neighboring Communities, to find someone to 
fill the void. Julie Bastianini came to the Borough in what was 
originally a temporary position. In September she was hired 
on full time as the Assistant Borough Manager. The duties for 
this position include but are certainly not limited, to helping 
Mr. Cecconi carry out policies set by Council,  managing 
accounts payable/receivable, and bi-weekly payroll, assisting 
in developing an annual budget and with the annual audit and 
act as a liaison between the Recreation Board and Borough 
Manager. Julie put it best when she said “In a small Borough 
such as this the attitude is really ‘all hands on deck;’ everyone 
does a little bit of everything.”

Ms. Bastianini attended John Carroll University in Cleveland 
for her undergraduate degree and received her Master’s from 
the University of Pittsburgh in Public Administration. Prior to 
working for the Borough, Julie had several internships which 
included Tarentum Borough in zoning, Ross Township in 
storm water management and Richland Township in the sewer 
department.
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com/pg/12034/1207824-56.stm. The 
Post-Gazette has reported average 
increases for Allegheny County and 
the Woodland Hills School District 
in other articles which you may find 
through their online search tool.

Why hasn’t the Borough passed 
a resolution that opposes this 
reassessment?
As we’ve seen from the inability of the 
county executive’s efforts to stay the 
reassessments, any resolution made 
by council on behalf of the residents of 
Edgewood opposing the reassessment 
would not change, delay, extend or 
stop this court-mandated process.

WPJWA is New Sewage 
Billing Agency

This article was originally printed 
in the Dec/Jan 11-12 issue of the 
Edgewood Newsletter 

Beginning January 1, 2012, 
Wilkinsburg-Penn Joint Water 
Authority will become the Sewage-
Billing Agent for the Borough.  All 
residents will receive a combined water 
and sewer bill.  In April, residents will 
receive two bills- one from the current 
Sewage Billing Agency (Pennsylvania 
Municipal Service Company-PAMS) 
and one from Wilkinsburg-Penn Joint 
Water Authority.  The reason for 
this is that PAMS is billing for water 
consumption used in the last quarter 
of 2011 as they have a three-month 
delay in billing. Wilkinsburg-Penn Joint 
Water Authority will be billing water 
and sewer for the most recent three- 
month billing period (Jan. through 
March 2012). 

Edgewood is joining 14 other 
municipalities in the area who now bill 
sewer and water fees jointly through 

WPJWA due to a significant increase 
in collection rates and simplified billing. 

You will receive information in the 
mail from WPJWA regarding this 
matter; however, we would like to give 
residents as much notice as possible 
to prepare for the two bills they will 
receive in April.

All outstanding charges billed by 
PAMS should be paid to PAMS. PAMS 
will continue to collect delinquent 
sewage accounts.

Please contact the Borough if you 
have any questions regarding this 
matter.

CAN (Council Action 
Notes) Now Online

In response to the Resident Survey, 
Council has implemented new 
processes for timely communication. 
An audio stream of the Council 
meetings (the Eagle Scout project of 
Adam Zelenko) is available on the 
Borough website following the Council 
meeting. The meeting audio stream will 
be available until it is replaced by the 
following meeting’s taping.

For those who prefer a quick synopsis 
of Council actions that occurred during 
the most recent Council meeting, 
Council Action Notes (CAN) will be 
placed on the Borough website the 
day following each Council meeting. 
The CAN does not take the place of 
the meeting minutes, but does provide 
timely information on council actions 
from the most recent Council meeting 
until the approved minutes of the 
meeting are available.

Council Agendas and the approved 
Borough Council Meeting minutes can 
be found on the Borough website. A 
library of agendas and meetings is 
available on the website from 2007 to 
the most recent meeting.

Reassessments Q & A:

A number of Edgewood residents have 
contacted the Borough with questions 
regarding the property reassessment 
appeals process and the impact on the 
2013 millage.  

In response, we are providing answers 
to those questions and resources to 
assist you in determining a course of 
action. This information is also on the 
Borough website.

How can I appeal my reassessment 
if I feel it’s too high?
This must be done by the homeowner. 
If you intend to appeal your assessment 
values, you can obtain information 
from the County Website http://www2.
alleghenycounty.us/reval/. The website 
provides information regarding your 
assessed property value and properties 
used in comparison. Those who wish to 
appeal their assessments should do so 
by April 2, 2012.

The county has offered to provide 
appeals workshops in various areas 
of the county. Edgewood Borough, 
in cooperation with the Western 
Pennsylvania School for the Deaf, has 
requested to have an appeals workshop 
here. We are awaiting a response from 
the county.

How do I determine if my taxes will 
increase or decrease?
The reassessed values for county 
property will affect the millage rates 
in Edgewood for the tax bills of the 
Borough, County and Woodland Hills 
School District that use property values 
to establish millage rates. As a general 
rule, if your property value increases 
by more than the average property in 
a taxing body, you will pay more taxes 
to that taxing body. If your new value 

is less than the average, you will pay 
less. It will not affect the Borough’s 
income tax rate of one percent.

What does the new reassessment 
mean for Borough millage rates?
The certified value of Edgewood 
Borough has yet to be confirmed. Due 
to the expected number of appeals, 
the certification we do receive will 
change following the appeals process. 
By state law, the millage rate for 
the Borough of Edgewood must be 
revenue neutral following utilization 
of the new assessment values. If the 
Borough council determines a need 
to increase the millage rate following 
reassessment, it must do so through a 
separate vote and the increase cannot 
exceed five percent. 

As an example, if the current assessed 
value of all Edgewood properties was 
$1,000 with a 2.0 millage rate and 
the reassessed value was increased 
$2,000, the millage rate would fall to 
1.0. A five percent windfall limitation 
would mean the millage at most could 
be increased to 1.05 following a council 
vote.

Edgewood’s budget will continue to be 
frugal in the spending of our tax dollars 
to provide public safety, to repair and 
maintain Borough infrastructure and to 
provide other needed services.

How can I find out the percentage 
changes of Edgewood and 
neighboring municipality’s values?
At this time, Edgewood has not received 
a certified total value from the County 
in writing. The Post-Gazette reported 
the percentages for municipalities 
in the eastern suburbs in a story on 
February 7, 2012 www.post-gazette.

Council Notes

COMMUNITY
FAMILY PRACTICE

Newborns to Geriatrics
ISAAC LEVARI, M.D. • TODD ZIMMERMAN, M.D.
MONIKA KASSYK, M.D. • CLIFFORD CHEN, M.D.

ITAMAR LEVARI, M.D.
MARGARET BEAVER, C.R.N.P.

We Accept Health America, Health Assurance,
UPMC, Aetna U.S. Healthcare, Highmark,

Gateway and most other insurance plans.

Forest Hills
1713 Ardmore Blvd. 1026 Duquesne Blvd.

Pittsburgh, PA 15221
(412) 247-3222 (412) 469-DOCS (3627)

Fax: (412) 469-0926Fax: (412) 247-3229

Duquesne, PA 15110

Duquesne

joe george
window cleaning service

• Residential & Commercial • Window Cleaning
• Mirror & Gutter Cleaning • Chandelier Cleaning
• Pressure Washing : Decks & Siding

412.243.7954
Free estimates - Fully insured
Over 40 Years Experience

EDGEWOOD is published ten times per 
year by the Borough of Edgewood, Two 
Race Street, Pittsburgh, PA. 15218. 
Niki Augustine Editor and Advertising 
manager; LionWorks, Printer. 

EDGEWOOD is mailed at no charge 
to ev¬ery household in Edgewood 
and to EDGE¬WOOD advertisers. 
Subscriptions are avail¬able to former 
residents and other interested parties 
at $10/yr. Advertising requests must be 
submitted by the first of the month prior 
to the newsletter issue in which your ad 
will appear. (Exceptions to this will be 
November 1 for the December/January 
issue and May 1 for the June/July issue.)

All Articles must be submitted by the 
first day of the month prior to the issue 
in which your submission will appear. 
(Exceptions to this will be November 1 for 
the December/January issue and May 1 
for the June/July issue.)

Please send all articles, advertisements 
and correspondence to the attention 
of the editor, email: edgewood.
newsletter2010@gmail.com  or call Niki 
Augustine at (412)371-1711

Advertising and 
Publishing Requests



Hydrants: Maintenance 
and Repair

There are 75 fire hydrants in 
the Borough of Edgewood. The 
Wilkinsburg-Penn Joint Water 
Authority (WPJWA) owns, maintains 
and tests the water flow of hydrants 
within the Borough and surrounding 
areas. Testing hydrants is a critical 
process that is needed to ensure fire 
departments will have the appropriate 
water supply when fighting fires.  By 
doing this, WPJWA determines many 
things:

•	 The water flow potential in gallons 
per minute based on data we 
collect including static (with the 
hydrant closed) and residual (with 
the hydrant open and flowing 
water) pressures

•	 All moving parts are cleaned, 
inspected and lubricated

•	 Hydrant caps are properly 
secured, and the hydrant is 
painted

•	 Hydrants in the area are color 
coded based on approximate 
maximum water flow to help 
firefighters determine how much 
water can be pumped from a 
hydrant 

•	 The hydrant is also flushed 
thoroughly, or allowed to run into 
the street, and this helps remove 
any foreign debris such as rocks 
or other objects which may have 
found their way into the water 
system 

In addition to water authority 
maintenance, the fire department 
performs training exercises involving 
hydrants on a regular basis. We 
review standard and unique hydrants, 
hydrant connections, and supplying 
water to fire apparatus. Training 
on the unique hydrants in our area 

that have lower flow rates, and non-
standard connections will ensure 
that the fire department will have 
adequate water supply to fight fires in 
the area.  Because of the many hills in 
Edgewood, water pressure and flow 
varies. Therefore, we may have to use 
several fire hydrants from adjacent 
blocks if we cannot get enough water 
from the first hydrant. The aging water 
lines in the area are another concern, 
as there have been fires in recent 
years where hydrants have failed due 
to cracking underground lines, even 
with regular above-ground service.

Citizen Fire Academy

The Edgewood Volunteer Fire 
Department will be hosting a Citizen 
Fire Academy in the late spring 
of 2012. The Academy will give 
participants a hands- on approach 
to the fire service. The history of the 
fire service and principles of fire and 
home safety are some of the topics 
that will be covered.  Please check 
our website for more details, www.
station137.com.

New Vehicle Laws for 
Junior Drivers in 2012

We would like to make citizens aware 
of one of the new vehicle laws for 
2012, in the event you may have a 
“junior driver” in your family: For the 
first six months after issuance of 
the junior driver’s license, a junior 
driver shall not drive a vehicle with 
more than one passenger under 18 
years of age who is not a member of 
the driver’s family, unless the junior 
driver is accompanied by a parent or 
guardian.

After the expiration of the first six 
months, a junior driver shall not 
drive a vehicle with more than three 

passengers under 18 years of age 
who are not members of the driver’s 
immediate family, unless the junior 
driver is accompanied by a parent or 
legal guardian.

A junior driver shall not drive a vehicle 
with more than one passenger under 
18 years of age who is not a member 
of the driver’s immediate family unless 
the junior driver is accompanied by a 
parent or legal guardian. The term 
“immediate family” includes brothers, 
sisters, step-brothers, step-sisters 
of the driver, including adopted or 
foster children residing in the same 
household as the junior driver.

Restraint Systems

It is now a primary offense for any 
person to drive a vehicle with a 
passenger under 18 who is not 
wearing a seat belt or is not properly 
restrained in a booster or car seat. 
Other seat belt violations remain 
secondary offenses. Violations of this 
section now carry a specific fine of 
$75.00

NOTE: Since it is now a PRIMARY 
VIOLATION, a police officer may stop 
a vehicle if the officer has probable 
cause to believe a driver or passenger 
under 18 years of age is not properly 
restrained.

EVFD

Police Report

EDGEWOOD POLICE ACTIVITY REPORT

Total Calls for Service......................439
Incidents Reported…..................…....439
Complaints Received…......................162
Accidents Investigated............................7

Part I Crimes
Robbery……..........................………….0
Motor Vehicle Theft…............................1
Burglary………………...........................3
Shoplifting…………...........................….8
Aggravated Assault…............................1
Other Crimes…………...........................8

Part II Crimes
Vandalism /Mischief…...........................4
Narcotics Offenses…….........................1
Disorderly Conduct…............................4
Other Crimes…………..........................3

Arrest Total……...........................…....14
Adult Arrests……….........................…..13
Juvenile Arrests………............................1

Officers Activity
Citations Written……............................53
Parking Citations……...........................25
DUI……………………............................0
False Alarms…………..........................13
Medicals…………….............................17
Reports Taken……….........................439
Public Neuisance Complaints...............4

Financial Planning 
Workshops
This spring we have a series of 
workshops planned to help you get 
your finances in order.  With the help 
of Deborah Hughes from Edward 
Jones and Dan Majeski, retired from 
the Social Security Administration, we 
will explore the topics listed below.  All 
workshops are held on Wednesdays 
in the Living Room of the Edgewood 
Community House and begin at 
6:30pm.

Tax Free Bond Basics: March 7
Social Security and You: March 14
Traditional vs. Roth IRA and 401K 
Too: March 21
Living in Retirement: March 28

One Book One Community
The Allegheny County Library 
Association’s 2012 community 
reading selection is This I Believe: 
Personal Philosophies of Remarkable 
Men and Women edited by Jay Allison.  
The library will have programming 
centered around this book in April.  
Book Club kits are available beginning 
in March and may be checked out for 
one month.  To reserve a kit call Sally 
Bogie.

Book Clubs
Drop Dead Book Club will meet on 
March 14 the Drop Dead Book Club to 
discuss Some Danger Involved by Will 
Thomas in the Library Board Room. 
Copies of the book are available for 
check out.  

History Book Club meets next on 
Thursday, March 15 at 7pm in the 
Board Room to discuss The Shadow 
of Blooming Grove: A Biography of 
Warren Harding by Francis Russell.

PALS Book Club meets at the Forest 
Hills Library on Tuesday, March 27 
at 1:00pm.  They will discuss This 

I Believe: Personal Philosophies of 
Remarkable Men and Women edited 
by Jay Allison.

Copies of all books are available at 
the library.

Computer Class Schedule
The following classes will be offered 
in March.  Classes are free and one 
hour long.  Registration is required at 
412-731-0909.

Getting Started with Email:	  
Wednesday, March 7, 11:00am

Internet Basics: 
Tuesday, March 13, 1:00pm

Gifts
The Library received a gift in honor of 
Ella Lesko’s 7th birthday.  Books will 
be added to the children’s collection 
in Ella’s name.

Edgewood Borough Council has 
donated books in recognition of 
Mal Hellett’s and Audrey Waldock’s 
service to the Borough.

Edgewood Police 
Department – Activity 
Report for December 2011

Library

It is almost time for 
the Edgewood Police to 
conduct our “Click It Or 

Ticket” campaign. Please 
keep yourself and your 
family safe and always 

wear your seatbelt.

TIP OF THE MONTH In the 
Children’s Room

Toddler Story Time
Tuesdays @ 10:30am 

@ C.C. Mellor 

Pre-School Story Time
Wednesday, 10:30am & 1:30pm @ 

C.C. Mellor

Children’s Story Time
Thursday, 10:30am @ Churchill 

Borough Building

Children’s Story Time
Friday, 10:30am @ Wilkins 

Township Recreation Building

Baby Lapsit
Friday, 11:30am @ C.C. Mellor



Pinewood Derby

Cub Scout Pack 23 held its annual 
Pinewood Derby in January. The cubs 
construct derby cars from a block of 
wood that is approximately 7.0 inches 
long by 1.75 inches wide by 1.25 
inches tall. The race is held in heats 
and everything is tracked by software, 
with results of each race projected onto 
the big screen. It is a very exciting day 
in cub scouting! Awards are for many 
different categories from fastest to most 
unique. To learn more about scouting 
and to join in the fun please contact 
Melita Carter (412)731-6097 or e-mail 
at osbornmp@westinghouse.com.

Volcano Science 
Experiment Day! 

On Saturday, March 10th, 1:00-2:30pm,
children ages 7-12 are invited to create 
their very own volcano and make it 
erupt (safely, of course).  Space and 
materials are limited to the first 10 
registrants, so please call early to save 
your spot.

Attention Kids in 
Grades 4-6!

You’ve heard of the Newbery Award, 
but now it’s your turn to pick the best 
book of the year!  The 2012 Allegheny 
County Children’s Choice Awards are 
here! For more information you can 
visit www.ala.org/alsc/awardsgrants/
b o o k m e d i a / n e w b e r y m e d a l /
newberymedal

You know reading is good for you, but 
it’s even better when you do it for fun. 
The Children’s Choice Awards are for 
kids who want to read more than they 
“have to” in school. It’s for the kids who 
love a great story.

Read as many of the titles as you can, 
starting today! You can get them at 
your school or public library for FREE. 
Voting starts April 1 and ends April 30.

The winning book will be announced at 
the ‘Celebration of Reading’ event on 
May 8, 2012 at Soldiers and Sailors 
Memorial Hall and Museum in Oakland. 
Over 200 kids came last year, and even 
more will come this year…will you be 
one of them?

For further information, contact Lauren 
Miller at C.C. Mellor Library, or visit 
the official site for the CCA at www.
rcsclubhouse.org.

The Allegheny County Children’s 
Choice Award is a cooperative 
program between public libraries and 
school libraries.  This spring middle 
school students will be selecting their 
favorite book.  Voting runs from April 1 

through April 30 with the winner being 
announced on May 8 at Soldiers and 
Sailors.  This years’ contenders are 
Heroes of Olympus by Rick Riordan, 
The Emerald Atlas by John Stephens, 
Wonderstruck by Brian Selznick, Diary 
of a Wimpy Kid: Cabin Fever by Jeff 
Kinney; The Penderwicks at Point 
Mouette by Jeanne Birdsall, Middle 
School, the Worst Years of My Life 
by James Patterson, Death Paper 
Strikes Back: An Oragami Yoda by 
Tom Angleberger, and A Dark Tale and 
Grimm by Adam Gidwitz.

Klondike Derby

The Troop started the month of 
February by participating in Laurel 
Highlands Council’s Annual Klondike 
Derby, held at Camp Twin Echo in 
Westmoreland County. The Klondike 
is a fast paced event in which Scouts 
move from station to station. At each 
station the Scouts use creative thinking 
along with outdoor skills to complete 
a set task. Some of the skills tested 
include wilderness survival, first aid,

 and camp craft. After a drought of snow 
in January, the weather cooperated and 
provided enough snow for the scouts to 
enjoy their Klondike sleds.
 
100 Years in Edgewood

The Troop kicked off our 100th 
anniversary year at our annual troop 
dinner, held at the Edgewood Club. 
A continuous slide show displayed 
photographs of the Troop’s 100 years 
of Scouting. Several of the Troop’s 
alumni were able to attend the dinner 
and share in the 100th anniversary 
celebration. The Troop’s history is rich 
and continues to thrive in Edgewood. 
More 100th anniversary activities are 
scheduled for the summer. Stay tuned!

 

Community Organizations

Deborah F Hughes, AAMS®
Financial Advisor
.

1133 S Braddock Ave 2nd Floor
Entrance On Sanders St
Pittsburgh, PA 15218
412-242-1075
www.edwardjones.com

Is a Roth IRA right
for you? Let’s talk.

Member SIPC

Scouts

Cub Scout Pack 23 proudly displaying their Pinewood Derby creations.



Earth Day

April 21, 2012 will be Earth Day Clean-
up in Edgewood.  Please join us for a 
morning of cleaning the neighborhood 
of trash and debris.  We will have light 
snacks, gloves, garbage bags and 
safety vests provided.  Meet us in front 
of Koenig Field from 9am-11am. 
 

Senior Brunch

May 6, 2012 will be our Senior Brunch 
celebrating the 2012 high school 
graduates from Edgewood!  Look for 
information regarding reservations 
in your mail.  If you do not receive an 
invitation by April 6, please contact the 
foundation so we can put you in contact 
with the parent committee. Please 
also be aware of the Mel Douglass 
Scholarship application which was in 
the February Newsletter.  This award is 
given away at the senior brunch. 
 

Save the Date!

Upcoming Foundation Events:

August:	
Newcomers Reception

September: 	
Oktoberfest
Sleep Over in the Park

November 3, 2012: 
Wine and Chocolate Affaire

Edgewood Symphony 
Spring Concerts
 
On March 10, 2012 the Edgewood 
Symphony plans to tell some musical 
stories in a concert filled with “Victorian 
Tales”.  In addition to Elgar’s moving 
Cello Concerto, featuring cellist Elisa 
Kohanski, the orchestra will perform 
music by other British composers 
including, Sullivan (of Gilbert and 
Sullivan), Vaughan Williams, Delius, 
Purcell and more! 
  
Be sure to come back across the sea 
on Saturday, May 12, to hear the ESO 
perform some “American Originals” 
from American composers, such 
as “American in Paris” by George 
Gershwin, “Syncopated Clock” by 
Leroy Anderson and a special version 
of Duke Ellington’s “Sophisticated 
Lady”, specially arranged for the 
Edgewood Symphony.  
 
Both concerts are at 7:30pm at the 
Katz Auditorium at the JCC Pittsburgh 
in Squirrel Hill.  
 
Check out: 
www.edgewoodsymphony.org for 
more information and to subscribe, 
donate and purchase individual tickets.

School NewsESO
Woodland Hills High 
School Presents:
The Woodland Hills High School 
Department of Performing Arts is 
proud to present its 25th anniversary 
musical, Curtains.  This original 
musical comedy unfolds backstage 
at Boston’s Colonial Theatre, where 
a new musical, Robbin’ Hood of the 
Old West, has the potential to be a 
Broadway smash... if it wasn’t for their 
talentless leading lady.  When the 
lackluster lead dies on opening night 
during her curtain call, Lieutenant 
Frank Cioffi of the Boston Police 
Department is called in to solve the 
murder.  Lieutenant Cioffi believes 
that the perpetrator is still in the 
building, so he seals all entrances and 
exits with the cast and crew inside.  
The company uses this forced down 
time to fix the show’s problems and, 
snared by the lure of the theatre, a 
torn Lieutenant Cioffi finds himself 
just as involved in making the show 
a hit as he is in solving the murder.  
Can Lieutenant Cioffi solve the case, 
save the show, and get the girl before 
the musical begins without getting 
himself killed?  Or will it be curtains 
for Lieutenant Cioffi as the body count 
rises?

Join us for an evening of murder, 
mystery, music and mayhem!

Our show dates are: April 27th, 28th, 
May 3rd, 4th, and 5th at 8pm 
and April 28th and May 5th at 1 pm.

All tickets are $10.  The box office 
opens March 1st.  

Call (412) 244-1100 x5187 OR contact 
Patricia Moore at moorpa@whsd.net 
for tickets.

Does your home have 

history? If you are interested 

in sharing your home’s 

history in the Edgewood 

Newsletter please contact 

Niki Augustine at 

edgewood.newsletter 2010@gmail.com



Annual Easter Egg Hunt

Edgewood Borough’s Annual Easter 
Egg Hunt will be held Saturday, March 
31, at noon at Koenig Field. All area 
children ages 10 and younger are 
invited to attend. Thousands of eggs 
will be hidden throughout the field for 
you to find! The hunt will take place by 
age group, beginning with the youngest 
children and progressing up to the 
oldest. Remember to bring a basket or 
bag to collect your eggs in. Hop(e) to 
see you there! 

Baseball

This year Edgewood will not be offering 
youth baseball. The league that 
Edgewood was a part of folded. You 
can still register your children with two 
other local baseball leagues: 14th Ward 
Baseball and Squirrel Hill Baseball. For 
more information and to register with 
either league you can visit: 

14th Ward Baseball: 
http://14thwardbaseball.shutterfly.
com/ 

Squirrel Hill Baseball: 
http://sqhillbaseball.org/ 

The Borough plans to offer T- Ball and 
Softball, so please keep an eye out for 
registration information coming soon!

Phil Conrad

A memorial service will be held for 
former Edgewood resident Phil Conrad 
on March 31, 2012 at 4:00pm at Calvary 
Episcopal Church in Shadyside. 
A reception will follow. Phil lost his 
battle with lymphoma in November. 
Please join us as we celebrate Phil’s 
life. Please contact Kathi McShane at 
(412)241-3380 for more information.

Tax Office

   Borough Directory

Borough Office Information
Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Phone.................................(412) 242-4824
Fax......................................(412) 242-4027
Website: www.edgewoodboro.com
Mailing address: Two Race Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15218

Borough Manager
Warren Cecconi..................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: manager@edgewoodboro.com

Public Works.....................(412) 242-2410

Code Enforcement
Allen Ayres..........................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: inspections@edgewoodboro.com
Mon. and Fri........................9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

Tax Office
Maureen Smith...................(412) 731-0200
Mon., Wed. and Thurs. . . . . . .10 a.m. - noon

Wage Taxes
Pennsylvania Municipal
Services..............................(412) 829-0567

Police and Fire
Emergency........................................... 911

Police Chief
Robert C. Payne..(412) 242-4824, ext. 612
Crime Watch.......(412) 242-4824, ext. 700
E-mail: policechief@edgewoodboro.com

Fire Chief
David Andrews...................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: firechief@edgewoodboro.com

Garbage Collection
Waste Management of
Pennsylvania, Inc...............(800) 458-4090

Recycling Collection
Waste Management of
Pennsylvania, Inc...............(800) 458-4090

Newsletter
Editor
Niki Augustine.....................(412) 371-1711
edgewood.newsletter2010@gmail.com

On the EdgeRecreation

Delinquent 2011 Edgewood Borough Real Estate Tax were turned over to 
PAMS, the Borough’s delinquent tax collector, as of January 19, 2012. If you 
did not pay your 2011 real estate tax, you should be receiving a notice from 
PAMS within the next few months. The millage for 2012 was set at 8.161. 

The 2011 Woodland Hill School tax is now due at penalty. This tax can be 
paid at my office until May 31, 2012. There is a $5 fee for receipts.

If you have changed mortgage companies in the past year or are now 
responsible for paying your taxes please call the Allegheny County Treasures 
office at (412)350-4100 with the changes. If you have any questions feel free 
to call me at (412)731-0200 and I will return your call. 

Thank You, 
Maureen Smith, Tax Collector

Welcome!

John and Winnie Schano of Dewey Street are delighted to announce the births 
of two of their grandchildren. John Francis was born on January 16 to daughter, 
Sarah.  John joins siblings Catherine, Elizabeth and Alan III.  Sarah and husband 
Alan Tamarelli reside in St. Davids, PA. Baby girl Maren Wyn was born on January 
31 to daughter, Elizabeth who resides in Shadyside with husband Eric Goldberg 
and their children Neve Lillian and Asher Edward.

Seeing Double

The DiMenno family would like to welcome the newest additions to their family. 
The twin girls, Alyssa Anne and Olivia Jane were born on February 7, 2012.  
Alyssa and Olivia join their parents Vince and Abbey, oldest brother Ben, sister 
Vivian and brother Vincenzo at home on Ivy Street in Edgewood. 
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March 2012

Council Meetings: 5 & 19 7:30pm @ Borough Building

Refuse: 1, 8, 15, 22 & 29

Recycling: 8 & 22

Story Time @ C.C. Mellor: 10:30am Tuesdays and Wednesdays

Boy Scouts: Mondays 7:00pm @ FPCE

Toastmasters: Tuesdays 6:30pm @ C. C. Mellor

Community Happenings:

Annual Library Book Sale 
March 23 – 27. See the Front Page for more details.

Easter Egg Hunt
March 31. See page 5 for details.

Calendar at a glance

Tax Season Massage Special! 1 hour deep 
tissue $55. Expires April 30th. Call (412)969-
3584, or visit www.healthymindand body.net 
to book an apt!

Spring is just around the corner and Easter as 
well. Try some lemon or almond petite fours 
decorated with an assortment of spring flowers. 
Easter cakes with basket décor and of course 
Easter cookies!!  Place your order early with 
Alyce (412)731-9088.


